
Full Name Zoe Phoebe Hoy 

Year of Study 2 

What has been 
worked on in the 
past month? 

In the past month, I have had meetings with the VP wellbeing and 
community and the student’s union to discuss the introduction of 
sunflower lanyard training to university staff and the introduction of the 
sunflower lanyards on campus as well as at events. 
I have also attended meetings regarding the Accessibility report myself 
and the previous VP welfare and community wrote. These meetings 
were to discuss the findings from the report and the possible outcomes 
that can be worked towards as a result. The current VP campaigns and 
environment are now working with me on this so that we can achieve 
the best outcomes possible some of which are discussed further down 
in this report. 
I have been invited and added into a Web accessibility working group 
with the university as a student representative to give student opinions 
and feedback on web resources and their accessibility. This includes 
blackboard and separate blogs. 
I have recently joined a teaching and learning panel where I will be 
helping to review online teaching and learning materials that lectures 
are proposing to use this year. My aim in being on this panel is to make 
sure that accessibility is key so that everyone can have the best 
learning experience possible. 
I have also been working with my committee on our KPIs for the year as 
well as gathering feedback from my committee about there experiences 
of university and how we can use those to improve and get more 
involved this year with students. 

Successes from 
the past month 
and any Reps 
Wins 

The past month attended meetings regarding the Accessibility report. 
These meetings where to discuss the findings from the reports and the 
possible outcomes that can be worked towards as a result. One of the 
outcomes that were talked about was disabled student parking 
information which is to be clearly stated and put up onto the parking 
section of the estate’s website along with a map of disabled parking 
spaces. Another issue that is still being discussed is access to the swan 
pub via a ramp or alternatively raising the ground level outside to meet 
the door so that it is level. 
The past month I have now got an almost full committee which I didn’t 
have last year! A group of wonderful people who are as passionate and 
driven to make change, so this is very much a Success. 

Plans for next 
month 

In the next month, I hope to continue to hear about the accessibility 
report from the university and their plans to improve upon and resolve 
the issues that were highlighted in the report. 
In the next month, I will have had meetings with the university and the 
student’s union online with the outcome of these meetings being better 
accessibility on campus and its various online platforms for all. 
In the next month, I also hope to have helped improve online learning 
next year from doing the teaching and learning panel. 
In the next month, I will also continue to provide support for students 
during this difficult time through email and my social medias. 

 

 


